Jack Glenn and Arnold Franks have complied a complete list of tool and material requirements for future projects and will present this to Mark South and Mary Farrel and get their approval. This list of tools and material should enable us if purchased to go into a window and door making project that will carry us well into the future. Jack Glenn will set up a training program for making windows and get interested members trained in this aspect of wook working. All interested persons should contact Jack Glenn and the September work day.

Remember our work days, our last only attended by a few, a lot was accomplished on room D1 as noted above. Thank you members for the good work.

Lew Orrell has done a considerable amount of research on the water and telephone system of Kentucky Camp, and if any one is interested may talk to him on the work day. Thanks for the good work Lew.

Cal Lowe, Scott Brill, and their friend Bill, and also Terri Melouis, were out and graciously installed a 220 volt outlet on our electric pole. Cal Lowe donated the material for this project. Thanks Cal, it is much appricated. For this I will try to refrain from making fun of your hat for several hours.

Rember September 14, 1996. It is our work day. I hope to see more members there as a lot of people are getting back from the cool north and rainy east. Bring a lunch, working hours 10.00 and 14.00 hours. We have a lot of small jobs lined up and ready to keep all busy.

On October 12, 1996, there will be a general membership meeting of all members at Kentucky Camp. Be there at 10.00 and stay all day. The U.S. Forest Service is going to give the Friends of Kentucky Camp an award from the Southwest Regional Office. This is for our accoumplishments for the last year. We as a

volunteer group with the support of Mark South of the Nogales Ranger District have accomplished something that we never thought possible March 1995. We have gone a long way and we should feel proud of this accomplishment.

This October 12, 1996 meeting, will also include a pot luuck dinner, and a chance for all members to get together and enjoy fellowship, and get better acquainted for all members. Some of us do not know all the members and it would be just great to get together and enjoy our accomplishments and company and talk about the future and the past. If anyone would like to stay overnight and camp out we have plenty of water and electricity for needs.

Frank Hornbeek has undergone back surgery and it was a great success. He is now walking one and a half miles per day and according to Billee he is doing great. Good work Frank, we need more adobes soon.

Jack Glen was undergone eye surgery on both eyes and is now able for the first time in many and many a year to see without the aid of contacts. Good luck on seeing the future Jack. We need your now good eyes to get the window and door making projects accomplished.

Tom Tompkins has now got his arm in a sling. And old injury that has again surficed. Tommy is a good steady Friday worker and I need his expertise in painting. What some people wont do to get out of painting. Get better soon Tommy, we need that arm for painting.

Tom Gordon, has been ailing lately and has been in and out of the hospital. He is now feeling better and says he will get back into the grove. Get better Tom, I need your expertise for getting the grass cut.

Anyone interested in contributing to the newsletter should contach Chip, our Secretary, or Arnold and give us what you wanted put into it and we will get it into print.

Here I wish to thank Evelyn Neuhaus for doing our last newsletter. She was our past Secretary and her accomplishments on doing the newsletter should be applauded by all. She did a wonderful job getting it together and getting it mailed out. Thank you Evelyn, from the old board and from the new boars for your wounderful work.

If anyone is interested in doing more work days starting in November here is a tenative schedule. November 9, 1996 and December 14, 1996. I will be out there so any one interested in attending these work days is more than welcome to attend. The more days we can get in the sooner our room will be ready as a visitor center and we can get items up for show and display.

On October 26, 1996 the Site Steward Picnic will be haeld at Kentucky Camp. The Arizona Site Stewards from the Tucson Region enjoy Kentucky Camp and our hospitatily.

We have received our Certificate of recertification from the Arizona Corporation Commission. Also IRS has acknow-ledged our change of directors and address.

> Arnold Franks President

294-9783

米

Since the last newsletter, the following members have donated tools and equipment as follows:

Jack Glenn,

router and set of router bits in a case, and a claw hammer.

Tom Tompkins,

router table, set of electric wood boring bits, a adjustable wrench, and garden tools of various types.

Tom Gordon,

a wooden oak desk, large vise, a office chair, a eletric floor grinder and various small hand tools.

Arnold Franks,

a $7\frac{1}{4}$ electric power saw, electric orbital sander and a hand finish plane.

Lew Orrall,

large wood carpenters tool box, and various carpenter hand tools.

Building D, Rank House has undergone a lot of changes since many of the members have last visited Kentucky Camp.

The south three rooms, Kitchen, Fining Room and the Parlor have now been completely secured to protect our tools and equipment. Panels can be placed in the doors and windows of these three rooms and two doorways have lockable doors.

Room Di, northeast corner of building D is the room that we are not putting our concentrated efforts into to get it restored. We have hopes of having this room completed by early next year so as to have it open when the Pit Program in March or April comes upon us.

The ceiling has been renailed up and secured. It now needs a good cleaning and 6 .45 caliber bullet holes in the center to be filled and touched up.

The baseboars and corner blocks, and cove molding have been removed, wire brushed, sanded, scrapped, repaired and two primer coats put on them and they are stored for future installation after walls and floor is completed. All interior and exterior window and door trim have had two coats of primer painted on and one interior door casing and trim has two coats of gray trim painted on. Two completed sets of window frames are now completed and ready for glass installation as well a one transom window frame.

A lot remains to be accomplished on this room, but with a concentrated effort this can be accomplished by March or April of 1997 or sooner.

Billee Hornbeek had volunteered to do the interior walls on this room along with Frank. She will get all necessary information about wall sand plastering from Dave Yubeta.